Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, January 23, 2017
Community Center

6:00pm 

1. Call to Order:  J. Milliard  called the meeting to order @ 6:03.
2. Roll Call: Present: J. Hallbergh, H. Flexer, L.LaBerge,  M. Phillips, T.Mason, L. Dunn (note that from here on out to be known as C. Dunn).  Absent: M. Johndrow  (due to timing of appointment could not make first meeting) 
3. Citizen’s Participation: N/A

4. Correspondence: N/A
5. Adoption of Minutes: L. LaBerge made the motion to accept the minutes for the December 2016 meeting. J. Hallbergh seconds. H. Flexer abstains. 
6. Unfinished Business: 
a. Fields at 101: Discussion regarding the meeting held with the parties involved for potential field space use for the town when St. James is not utilizing. The work that is required and an update on responsibilities of  each group would need to be brought to the table to make it work. Also discussion on the Davis Property being a more viable town space for athletic fields. Discussion included what the timing might be to work on those issues to get the athletic fields accessible for programming and leagues. 
b. Budget:T. Mason passed out copies of the three major budgets; Recreation, Community Center and Parks and Grounds for the board  to review. After some discussion on potential capital projects it was decided the courts at Owen Bell are imperative to fix/ redo. 
7. New Business:

a. Email from school: T. Mason shared information regarding emails pertaining to fee structures for recreation programs. There are new administrators in charge. Each year there seems to be a different rate, structure etc. the department  deals with . The Board of Recreation would like to receive something in writing from the Board of Education which would be permanent and also a fair structure of fees.
8. Director’ s Report:

a. Everyone should have received a brochure in the mail which includes  winter/spring programs. If anyone has not received a brochure they have been placed in town buildings, local businesses and various stops around town. 

b. The youth theatre production of Disney’s “Aladdin Jr” will  be the first two weekends of March and Breakfast with the Bunny is scheduled for April 8th. 
     
 9.    Other: N/A
 10.   Liaison Report: 
L.LaBerge (town council) reports: We presented a proclamation to Tammy Wakefield as the KPRD Volunteer of the Year.

We held a public hearing on issuing bonds for the following: $6,525,000 for school roofs for KMS, KCS and partial replacement at Goodyear.  Window replacement at KMS and storage tank removal at KMS, KCS, and Goodyear.  The roof and window replacement is reimbursable up to 70%. $3,200,000 for renovations to the Community Center and HVAC system at the town hall.  The center costs are $2,200,000 and the town hall is $1,000,000. $1,800,000 for replacement of the Bear Hill Rd. culvert and replacement of two bridges on Valley Rd that span the Mashentuck Brook and Whetstone Brook. This is reimbursable up to 50%.

The dates for the town meeting and referendum for these issues were changed to Feb. 14 and Feb. 21 because of a conflict with using the Central Office building at 79 Westfield Ave.  The Killingly Public Library will be the venue for the vote.

The council set the date of Tues. Feb. 14th for a public hearing and town meeting authorizing the sale of town owned property located at 140 Main St.The council voted in favor of transferring $157,034 of unexpended funds from the BOE budget of FY2015-2016 to the Non-lapsing account.

The council voted in favor of authorizing the execution of an agreement fixing the assessment of the property located at 535 Davis Rd.  This will be a 50% reduction on the increased assessment for the maximum of three years. The steel framing work is almost complete on the North St. pedestrian bridge Bids are going out for the sidewalk extension work.  This will start at Academy St. and go north to at least Hutchins St. and Westcott Rd.  Bids will be awarded by the end of winter so construction can start as soon as construction season starts. The SeeClickFix  app and website are up and running.  You can load the app on your phone and if you see something that you feel the town should take care of just use this app.  If you have GPS capabilities on your phone it will put this in and there are drop down screens to use.  If you use the website you will have to put in the address.  This will generate a work order. 

11.  Adjourned: Motion made by H. Flexer to adjourn. J. Hallbergh second, no further discussion, meeting adjourned @ 7:28PM.
